
 

Kolb PFC Meeting Minutes November, 2018 
PFC General Meeting 6:30PM - 7:30PM 

 
Meeting Called to Order:   
In Attendance: 
Olga V Mack--President 
Monika Verma--Secretary  
Jyotsna Dandekar --Treasurer 
Amy Bowles-- Room Parent/Volunteer Coordinator 
Koushik Budidhipati -- Technology 
Shaista Khan-- Spiritwear Director 
Ursala Richadson—Parent 
Renee Rutherford--Teacher 
Absent 
Clara Lee- Principal 
Barbara Heisser--Assistant Principal 
Meeting Called to Order:  5:33PM  
PFC President Olga V. Mack welcomed everyone to the meeting and group introductions were 
made. Olga thanked all PFC members and volunteers for their time and hard work. Mrs. Clara 
Lee sends her Thanks to Amy for organizing the Trunk or Treat. This event was loved and 
appreciated by Kolb families.  
Approved Minutes 
The minutes for September PFC meeting were up for a vote to approve. Monika made the 
initial motion, Jyotsna seconded the motion, all in favor and no oppose. October 2018 minutes 
were approved. 
Principal Report 
None 
Superintendent Meeting 
Olga attended the Superintendent meeting. Olga updated everyone that city is emphasizing to 
follow all the guidelines and rules. 
Treasury Report 
None 
Spring Fundraiser 
Mindy came up with the proposal for the spring Fundraiser. Mindy and her team thanked all the 
volunteers who participated in last year spring Fundraiser and she is looking forward to have 
same support for this even this year also. She said we need few volunteer co coordinators  to 
track the business banners. Volunteer co coordinators will be needed for the Teachers and 
staff experience and for Class room auction also.  
Box Top 
Jyotsna has counted the Box top and mailed it. 3 classes have won the prize. Next batch of 
Box Top will be mailed in March. 



Movie night 
PFC will be organizing a Movie night for the Kolb Families sometimes in January. 
Tax Filling 
Tax filling is done for the year 2017-18. 
Year Book Cameras 
Mrs. Alveraz is liking the cameras and using them. 
Pastry with Principal 
Kolb is hosting the event for the community with the Principal Clara Lee on Nov, 29th 2018. 
Operation Gratitude 
Olga said she will send all remaining   Halloween candies to our troops soon. 
Adjournment- The meeting was adjourned at 5:49PM. The next meeting would be on 
December 13th, 2018 starting at 5:30PM for the board members and a general meeting at 
6:30PM. 
 


